
Republic of the Philippines 

Philippine Statistics Authority  
Zambales Provincial Statistical Office 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

#47 Gordon Avenue, Asinan, Olongapo City 
Telephone: (047) 602 3070 

E-mail: zambales@psa.gov.ph • Website: rsso03.psa.gov.ph/zambales 

 

` 

Date of Release: 13 May 2024  

Reference No. PR2024-014 
 

 

 

13 May 2024 - OLONGAPO CITY.  The Philippine Statistics Authority – Zambales 

Provincial Statistical Office conducts its press conference for the Monthly Inflation 

Report of Zambales and City of Olongapo. The April 2024 Inflation Report for the 

Province of Zambales and City of Olongapo took place at PSA Zambales Office last 

May 13, 2024 and broadcasted via Zoom Video Conferencing and the agency’s 

official Facebook page, PSA Zambales.  

 

The undertaking was attended by Zambales Provincial Planning Development Office, 

Department of Trade and Industry Zambales, other provincial and city agencies as 

well as media personalities from Philippine Information Agency, and other local radio 

stations. 

 

 

PSA Zambales holds Press Conference  
for the April 2024 Inflation Report  

CSS Bundalian presenting the commodity groups that contributed to the consistent inflation in the City of Olongapo 
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Chief Statistical Specialist Norman L. Bundalian presented the April 2024 inflation 

report which includes the contribution to trend of April 2024 inflation for all items and 

the major contributors to the year-on-year inflation for April 2024 in the province of 

Zambales and city of Olongapo. Furthermore, the Press Conference for the Monthly 

Inflation Report is being conducted monthly by the agency. 
 

 

 

 

 

NORMAN L. BUNDALIAN 
Chief Statistical Specialist 
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